    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                       August 11, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Monica Rozier, John Schweigert and Chris Basler. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the July Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 08/05/2020.
City Clerk Lynnette Randoll reported that a Wastewater Treatment Plant inspection conducted by Mo DNR on July 26, 2020 went very well. She also reported that Ron Berkbuegler and Bill Burris changed the oil in the new rotor, and everything seems to be running smoothly. Jim Deimund will power wash the existing handrails and paint them the same color green after primer.
The Board expressed some concerns with the amount of money paid to Jim Deimund for contract projects over and above his salaried positions. The Mayor stated that it is easier and more economical to have him do the tree and clearing work especially considering the speed with which he completes the tasks. The Mayor usually signs off on projects under $5,000.00 but also stated the City can hold off for Board approval on any of these extra projects.

Alderman John Schweigert inquired as to whether the City Code Book has any restrictions on ATVs being driven on City streets. He has received several calls regarding this issue and has himself witnessed what appears to be underage drivers with no adult supervision. The Mayor advised him that the City has no authority to control this activity. Alderman Schweigert will contact Major Jason Schott for information and advice.
Clerk’s notes: The playground at the City Park could use some mulch. Alderman Schweigert will contact Vern Bauman Contracting for pricing and delivery. Tech Support employee Mike Wittu reached out to General Code regarding a program they offer to post the City Code Book online. This is the Company contracted by the City for yearly Code Book updates. After reviewing the three options submitted in a proposal with the cheapest option costing $820 for initial installation and a yearly maintenance fee of $695, the Board agreed this was an unnecessary expenditure. Clerk Randoll is always available for inquiries regarding the Code Book. Two Building Permits were submitted for approval. The I-55/Highway Y overpass project was completed ahead of schedule.
Water Superintendent John Lurk took samples for the Lead and Copper testing performed for DNR every two years. Everything was within normal range and the paperwork was completed and submitted August 6, 2020. Mark Klaus with the MRWA visited City Hall on Thursday, August 6 with information about an Energy Efficiency Assessment Program offered at no charge. The Council feels no need for action at this time.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go into closed session at 7:30 PM for Personnel issues, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Basler aye.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to open session at 7:40 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Basler, aye.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by Alderman Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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